Dr Kathleen Dermody

Secretary, Senate Economics Legislation Committee

Room SG64

Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT   2600

Dear Dr Dermody

Energy Grants (Credits) Scheme Bill 2003 and the Energy Grants (Credits) Scheme (Consequential Amendments) Bill

The Australian Conservation Foundation is deeply concerned that the above Bills fail to meet the Federal Government’s stated commitment to provide active encouragement for the move to the use of cleaner fuels through a revised Energy Credit Scheme.

The Federal Government made this commitment as part of the Measures for the Better Environment package of May 1999, which was negotiated with the Australian Democrats.  I understand a commitment was made by the Government for this Bill to be co-sponsored by the Democrats, but that commitment has not been honoured. 

ACF is concerned that the Government has consistently backed away from its commitments to the Measures for a Better Environment package.  In particular, the Greenhouse Gas Abatement Program has been significantly underspent, and we fear that some or all of this funding may disappear after the May 2003 Federal Budget.

The Treasurer has advised that the cleaner fuels issue will be examined “as part of the consideration of alternative fuels within the Energy Task Force”.  It is our understanding, however, that the terms of reference for the Task Force have not yet been finalised, and there does not appear to be any formal public consultation process around its work.  ACF is concerned that this represents a significant deferral of any consideration of this issue.

The passage of this legislation would seriously pre-empt any consideration of cleaner fuels.  Consideration of cleaner fuels cannot be left till after the event or to funding through sources other than this multi-billion dollar subsidy scheme.  Requiring Environment Australia to fund some alternative fuels scheme, for example, would be an unacceptable alternative to seriously addressing current subsidies for polluting fuels.

ACF is also concerned that the deferral of this issue provides a further barrier to those companies seeking to invest in cleaner fuels.  This appears to be consistent with the Federal Government’s lack of commitment to the renewable energy sector evidenced by a number of recent Government decisions.

A clean or cleaner energy credit scheme has the potential to reduce Australia’s greenhouse gas emissions and improve air quality in urban and rural areas.  It is critical that such a scheme is properly thought through.  

Given the absence of any commitment to cleaner fuels in these Bills, the Australian Conservation Foundation does not support the Bills and calls for a thorough inquiry into the energy grants (credits) scheme.  

The very short timeframe allocated to the investigation of this Bill by the Senate Economics Legislation Committee does not do justice to these critical issues, and we would welcome a thorough Senate inquiry.

We would welcome the opportunity to expand on the issues raised in this submission in a hearing before the Committee.

Yours sincerely

Wayne Smith

National Liaison Officer 

Australian Conservation Foundation

17 March 2003

